Piedmont Regional Committee of the Balance of State Continuum of Care
June 11, 2014
Meeting Minutes
Opening:  The meeting of the Piedmont Regional Committee of the Balance of State Continuum of Care was convened on Wednesday, June 11, 2014 at Davidson County Health Department at 10:04am by Nicole Dewitt of Community Link. 
Present:

Nicole Dewitt/ Floyd Davis/Wendy Adams/Branden Lewis- Community Link

Melissa McKeown/ Kathy Bragg- Union County Community Shelter

David Maulden- Cooperative Christian Ministry
Salem Taylor/ Dianne McClinton- Homes of Hope/Community Inn
David Holston, Rowan Helping Ministries
Marilyn Daughtery- Crisis Ministry of Davidson County

Danette Edwards- Family Services of Davidson County

Jeff Euto/ Peter Euto- CFAC

Denise Davis/Tiffany Weaver- Turning Point

Approval of Minutes:  The December 11, 2013 minutes will be approved at the next meeting.  There was no March meeting because there was not a lot to discuss.
No Physical Meeting Contingency Plan:  A plan was put into place that when there is no physical meeting, there will be a conference call to take care of any business that needs to be discussed.  Community Link will host the call.
Balance of State Updates: Nicole discussed Coordinated Assessment (CA) and gave a handout with the information.  There was a group discussion on how CA can work in rural communities. A presentation was to be made, but there were technical difficulties.  Nicole will send out the presentation by email. Nicole stated that she did send out the toolkit for CA.  Everyone will use the same assessment tool.  Nicole stated that she did attend the VI-SPDAT training.  This is a vulnerability tool that could possibly be used for CA.  A motion was made to have the Executive Committee make all of the decisions regarding CA.  This motion was approved.
PIT Count: Wendy reported on the PIT count.  A handout was given. Wendy reviewed the sheltered and unsheltered numbers for the count.  A discussion was had as to why Community Link numbers were counted with Union county numbers.  Everyone agreed that this did not show a true count of the homeless population in our region.
ESG Update:  At the end of May the office announced one time funding for emergency shelters.  There were a few responses.  Among those were Homes of Hope and Union County Community Shelter.  At this time we do not know how much money it will be and when they will announce awards that will be given.  The money will need to be spent by August 15th. There has been no announcement yet as to when the ESG application will be due.  If interested, please submit an Intent to Apply.    
PRC Housing Forum Survey results- Salem reported on the PRC Housing Forum Survey results. A handout was given. The housing forum was held on May 20th at All Saints Episcopal Church. The feedback survey was sent out the following day, 17 people responded.  55 people attended the event. The results indicated that most people enjoyed the consumer panel the Housing Simulation Game the opportunity to network and the catering.  The average score received was a 2.  
Supportive Services for Veteran Families (SSVF)-  Branden reported on the SSVF program.  A handout was given. The program is for Veterans and their families who are homeless or at risk of being homeless.  The program serves 10 counties: Cabarrus, Rowan, Stanly, Davidson, Union, Iredell, Mecklenburg, Gaston, Catawba and Lincoln.  The program provides case management and housing services.

May Local Task Force Meetings:  

Union- Did not meet in May.  The next meeting will be held on June 26th.  They usually have about 25 in attendance. 
Davidson- Usually have about 15-20 in attendance.  Those who attend are from several agencies in town.  

Stanly- Met on May 14th.  They had a small attendance this meeting.  They discussed the PIT count and their shelter expansion that will be complete at the end of the summer.
Cabarrus- Met on May 14th.  14 people attended their meeting. They had about 9 agencies in attendance, including two agencies that are new to the county.

Rowan- Did not meet in May.  The next meeting will be at the end of June.  David stated that he has received feedback from DSS and they want to get more involved in homeless efforts.

Agency Updates:

Community Link​- Have ESG money to spend.  They are accepting applications for those that meet ESG criteria.
Crisis Ministry of Davidson County- Doctors and nurses from Wake Forest will be coming to the shelter to help out with any health issues that their clients may have.  Family counseling will begin soon.  They have had some staff changes, more employees have been added for payee services.

Turning Point- They will not be announcing their open Executive Director position yet.

Cooperative Christian Ministry- They will be changing the program for My Father’s House.  The church has offered its entire facility for families so that they do not have to leave.  CCM has partnered with Cabarrus County Schools to provide tutoring to families as well. 

Davidson Family Services- Still busy.

Community Inn (Stanly) - They are interested in having a resource room at their shelter.  This will come with a position.  They are looking for a model to use for the resource room.
Union County Community Shelter- They have hired a 3rd case manager who will start on Monday.  The 4th case manager they have hired will start on July 1.  They have two new initiatives at the shelter: 1) mentor program for ages 18-24 and 2) employee services.
Next meeting is scheduled for September 10, 2014 in Union County.

Meeting adjourned at 12:00pm.   
